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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
To:  Mayor and City Council 
 
From:  Mike Garza, P.E., Director of Public Works 
 
Date:  May 14, 2024 
 
Reference:  Consider approval of Bid number Q-0424-03, contract to Road Master Striping, for 

the Citywide Restriping Project, in the amount of $1,000,000.00, as provided for in 
the General Fund, Fund balance; and authorizing the City Manager to sign any 
necessary documents. 

 
2040:  Sustainable Government 
  
 

Introduction:  
This memo is provided to consider approval to award a contract to Road Master Striping; for the 
Citywide Restriping Project; in the amount not to exceed $1,000,000.00; as provided for in the 
General Fund, Fund balance. 
 
Background:   
The City oversees maintenance for approximately 400 lane miles of pavement, including 
approximately 40 miles of striping. The city has recently changed lane markings standards from an 
all raised reflective pavement markers standard to a combination of thermoplastic striping and raised 
pavement markers. Subsequently, in 2022, a significant striping project commenced, focusing on 
major city corridors and bike lanes in the amount of $305,000, which was approximately 10 miles of 
striping.  
 
Utilizing maintenance funds, efforts have been made to continue these replacements citywide and 
maintain the new striping. This work typically consists of replacement of thermoplastic pavement 
markings and raised pavement markers on city streets, intersections, school zones, parking lots and 
trails. The proposed contract will supplement existing maintenance contracts, aiming to bring the 
entire city up to current standards and complete the remaining needed roadways, approximately 30 
miles of striping. 
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In April 2024, four bids were received for this project, priced on a "Per Item" basis. Among them, 
Road Master Striping submitted the lowest bid, ranging from $1404.85 to $7435.30. With their 
experience in similar projects for the City and other municipalities in the metroplex, Road Master 
Striping stands out as a responsible choice. The thermoplastic striping typically lasts 3-5 years and 
this contract will have a one-year warranty on the installation. The City’s Traffic Division has also 
purchased a striping machine capable of maintaining the markings when necessary. It is anticipated 
that it will take a few years to complete the work in this contract and bring the entire city up to the 
current standard for pavement markings.  
 
This request seeks approval for a contract with Roadmaster Striping, LLC, not to exceed 
$1,000,000.00. The contract includes provisions for up to two one-year extensions if deemed 
beneficial for the city and necessary to complete the work.  
 
Benefit to the Community:       
This project will improve the pavement markings throughout Coppell, improve visibility of roadway 
markings, and overall pedestrian and driver safety. 
 
Legal Review:  
The City’s standard construction contract has been reviewed by legal periodically, with changes made 
as requested.  
 
Fiscal Impact: 
The fiscal impact of this agenda item is $1,000,000.00 as included in the assigned fund balance of the 
General Fund. 
 
Recommendation: 
The Public Works Department recommends approval of this item. 
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